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process of animal registration and limiting the roaming of cats beyond their owner’s 
property.”   

I understand that 24/7 cat containment is also good for the welfare of companion 
cats, so ‘keeping cats safe at home’ will ultimately benefit everyone.  I have friends 
who built an enclosure for their pet cat many years ago, that pet is now old and happy.  
Another neighbour has recently spent nearly a thousand dollars in vet bills after a cat 
fight.  I understand that there are nearly four million companion cats in Australia. 
Most will have a close relationship with a human guardian and are socialised to enjoy 
the company of people, so they deserve consideration and respect. However, I think 
that pet owners carry a responsibility to protect all animals and should show 
consideration for the impact their choice has on neighbours and the environment. 

I would like to see a grants program from NSW State Government to support Local 
Councils to implement domestic cat containment policies. The State Government 
should, in my view, also develop a central on-line platform of information to make 
responsible pet ownership more readily accessible.  In urban and semi-urban 
environments, subsidised microchipping and de-sexing of pet cats should begin 
immediately, in advance of any other measures, such as cat-containment rules.  I note 
that the RSPCA ‘advocates the mandatory de-sexing of all domestic dogs and cats who 
are kept as companion animals’ to prevent unwanted breeding and reduce the number 
of animals in shelters.  Of course, mandatory de-sexing of pet cats wouldn’t account 
for the impact of semi-owned, stray and feral animals in cat overpopulation, but it will 
help enormously. 

The cat over-population is partly a result of commercial breeders with ‘kitten 
factories’ breeding new animals for profit - many with harmful genetic defects.  I 
would favour targetting commercial breeders with tough restrictions via nationally-
consistent Registration, Permits and Inspections. The retail pet industry also bears 
responsibility for the oversaturated market which leads to unwanted pets in shelters 
or on the streets.  There should be legislation to mandate that they must de-sex and 
vaccinate all kittens before sale, and provide evidence at the time of purchase. 

 

I live on the edge of the National Park, where unwanted cats have been abandoned 
over many decades to suffer starvation and/or plague the locality.  Some go on to 
breed in the wild, where in a few generations they become bigger, bulkier and more 
efficient at destroying wildlife.  We have seen these ferals captured in our valley - 
where they have decimated the lyrebirds, bandicoots, possums, etc. that were once 
more common.   






